
I ~ The Duke Memorial Board of Christian Education met on July 26 

with the following members present: Mr. Umstead, Mrs. Lee, Miss 

Lee, Mr. Whitford, Mr. Boddie, and Mrs. Stone. 

The church-wide picnic held on July 21 was a success with 

approximately 125 present. The guests asked that another be 

held in August, and the Board recommended that this be done. 

Mr. Boddie reported that the contract for the aea~ing of 

the Education Building had been let, and that the work would 

be done around Stepetmber 15. 
Weektime 

The new/Nursery School committee met last week. This 

committee is composed of Mrs. Lee, chairman, with Mrs. Darkis, 

Mrs. A. M. Pittman, Miss Johnson, and Mr. Whitford. Mrs. Kraybill 

is to be the full time teacher for this school. She formerly 

• taught at Willow Run, Michi~an. Letters to parents are to be sent 

out this week. 

The Junior Department is to sponsor the program for the 

fifth Sunday in July onening assembly of the Church School. 

The Associate Board of SteWH~ds is working on a directory 

for the bulletin for the fifth Sunday. 

A tlm.B.k you note for Christlan Home was read to the Board, 

and it was reported that the gift of Christian Home to p~rents 

of new babies has met with great success. 

Mrs. Scott's resignation from this Board was accepted with 

regrets, and the secreta~y was instructed to write her a letter 

expressing the regreats of t t e group that she is leaving the city 

and wishing her much success in her new home. 

Mr. Boddie reported on the Junaluska conference which he recently 



• 
attended. 

Mrs. Lee stated that shades are needed for the two nursery rooms 

on the second floor. 

The Young People have ~ust had their Youth Activities Week with 

an average attendance of 25 per night. Mr. Howard from Chapel Hill 

was the speaker. Two delegates went to Louisburg. 

Attendance is averaging 400-425 per Sunday, according to Mr. 

Umstead. 

An extended session for the Sunday morning church school should 

be kept in mind. At the present time Mrs. Mccarson needs an 

assistant on Sunday morning. 

Miss Johnson is working on the delegate list to go to Junaluaca. 

It was voted to pay the exnenses of any delegates who can attend. 

Mr. Boddie suggested that letters be sent to some 300-400 

• people who might work in the church. This might help to gain 

more workers who are needed. 

The Hext meeting will be Wednesday, August 23. 

Adjournment 

• 


